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Council at its meeting in October considered the future of the Bidgee Haven Aged Hostel and the long-term operation of
this facility by Council. Your Council previously considered this issue several times since 2014 and it formed part of the
Public Enquiry in 2019 as to the operation and ongoing costs that Council needed to provide.
As part of the Administration process, Council is required to look at the operational costs and to determine the long-term
management of the hostel for the community and the residents. Council, like the public, understand that the Hostel is a
key function of our community and it needs to continue operation to keep the elderly residents of our Shire close to
relatives and long-term friends.
Over the last decade, Councils have looked at the expansion of the facility and have obtained grant funding. The present
Council have also been offered grant funding and is finalizing plans and specifications. Council had previously gone to
tender over 12 months ago and was advised that they had insufficient funds to build the 15-bed extension. Council has
attracted further funding through the Local Federal Member Sussan Ley.
Prior to Council advertising this tender with the completed plans and specifications, the Administrator sought advice from
successive General Managers as to the profit and loss of the present Hostel and a future cost projection if the extension
was undertaken. The report that was provided to Council and to the Aging Well Aged Care and Facilities Advisory
Committee identified that the current Hostel is running at a loss and Council is subsidizing the running costs from within
its general budget, that the proposed extension would need to be operated every day at an occupancy level above 83% to
break even without depreciation costs which allow for maintenance, painting, room upgrades, etc.
The Hostels long term future was considered and both the Aging Well Aged Care and Facilities Advisory Committee and
Council, believe that a private operator could run the Hostel more efficiently than the Council due to the industry support
a private operator has and their overall resourcing. It was noted that Councils are not aged care providers in NSW and
many Councils over the years have moved out of this area.
At the October 2021 Ordinary Council meeting the Administrator advised that he supported the sale of the Hostel and that
Council would look for a suitable operator. Further, that the proposed extension plans and specifications and grant
funding will form part of the negotiation with a future hostel operator. Council will continue to finalise the extension plans
and will consult with the grant funding body to ensure that the grant can be transferred to the operator.
The Administrator would like to reinforce that the proposed sale of the Hostel and its past operation is not a reflection on
the hostel staff as the Balranald Community is very fortunate to have a group of highly dedicated staff running this
facility. The operation of the hostel and the costs involved relate to Councils overall management process and
requirements to meet governance and legislation requirements.
The Administrator advised, “There is no threat to the continuing operation of the Hostel. Divestment will only be to an
experienced, committed aged-care service organisation on conditions that will guarantee ongoing service delivery to the
people of Balranald Shire.”
The full resolution of the Council is available in the Council Minutes for 19th October 2021 on Council's website.
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COUNCIL INFO

Service NSW in Euston 
Every second & fourth Thursday of the month
12.30pm –3.00pm 
At the Old Court House on Murray Terrace, Euston 

Council Services Opening Hours 
Shire Office: Monday to Friday 9am to 4.30pm 
Balranald Pool: Tuesday to Friday 3pm—6pm, Saturday, Sunday & Monday Public Holidays
11am—6pm 
Closing times will extend to 8pm during School Holidays . Closed Mondays except on Public
Holidays 
Balranald Library: Monday & Friday 9.30am - 5.30pm, Wednesday 9am-5.30pm (closed for
lunch 12pm-1pm) 
Balranald Landfill: Tuesday and Thursday 4pm - 6pm, Saturday 10am-1pm, Sunday 10am-3pm
Euston Landfill: Tuesday and Thursday 1pm-6pm, Sunday 9am-3pm 
 

 

DISCLAIMER
Balranald Shire Council reserves the right to edit or rewrite submissions for grammar, style and clarity or to conform to 

 restrictions of space. Council makes every effort to ensure the accuracy of this information and does not accept responsibility for errors or omissions contained within this publication.
If you are aware of errors please notify Council by email: council@balranald.nsw.gov.au or phone 03 5020 1300. This document is compiled some weeks prior to delivery, while all

due care is made to ensure information is accurate matters are subject to change due to time passage between print and delivery, please contact Council for most current details on a
subject if concerned. 

Subscribe to receive an e-copy of our Newsletter
Would you like to receive a pdf copy of this publication each month, direct to your inbox? 

Subscribe via email to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au 

Job Vacanies
Please visit our website www.balranald.nsw.gov.au to see our Current Vacancies



Hi Everyone,
 
I hope all the school students are settling in having just started term 4. As this school year begins to wind
down, we congratulate the class of 2021 on completing your HSC course and wish you well in completing
your exams. “Education is the passport to the future, for tomorrow belongs to those who prepare for it
today.” – Malcolm X. Preparing for the future is extremely dependant on the knowledge we learn today. From
discovering new sciences, to breaking new grounds in engineering and mathematics. Education is the most
powerful tool. The jobs of the future require us to take on our opportunities in education today. Take on the
education of the world today, watch the world grow and change, and apply that knowledge to continue that
positive development.
 
The Youth Council in the last newsletter announced our ‘Happy Halloween Party’. This event will take place
on Sunday the 31st of October from 5pm-7pm at the ‘Theatre Royal’. People aged 16 and over attending the
event must either be fully vaccinated or have a medical exemption to attend. Any person under the age of 16
who are not fully vaccinated must be accompanied by a member of their household who is fully vaccinated.
Children under the age of 12 must be accompanied by a parent/guardian to enter the event. Everyone aged
over 12 must wear a mask, parents must sign children in/out at welcome area and pay $5 entry fee for each
child. Proof of vaccination will be required for entry. Food and drinks will be provided by the entry costs. A
dress up competition will be held and prizes for the winner! So come dressed up spooky and ready to dance
and play at this amazing event.
 
The Youth Council is excited to announce that ‘The Colour of Sound’ youth music festival is back, on
December 11th at Greenham Park. This amazing family day event will begin at 11am and conclude at 4pm.
We are excited to bring some talented youth bands along as well as the open mic. Many more details of this
exciting event will be released in the coming days and weeks, so stay tuned.
 
There is this and so much more going on in the Balranald Shire. Stay tuned for more details regarding the
2021-22 ‘Summer Youth Program’ to be released. Including more details about the ‘Christmas Movie Night’.

YOUTH COUNCIL CORNER

by Jackson Bialobrzeski - Youth Council Mayor

WELCOME CONNIE

Balranald Shire Council would like to
announce the appointment of Connie
Mallet as Council’s Tourism,
Communications & Events Coordinator. 
Connie will be a familiar face to many of
you and is eager to connect with the
various community sectors and will be
visiting our local businesses, community
groups and committees over the coming
weeks. Connie is located at the Visitor
Information Centre and can be reached
on 5020 1599 or via email at
cmallet@balranald.nsw.gov.au.

Pictured: Back Row: Kit Formosa & Karen Norfolk

Front Row: Kirstyn Simpson & Connie Mallet



Currently on Exhibition 
Draft Documents 

For most current list and full details please visit: 
www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/ 

 
Development Applications 

For most current list and full details please visit:
www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/ 

 

DEVELOPMENTS

http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/council-documents/exhibition-of-draft-documents/
http://www.balranald.nsw.gov.au/environment-and-planning/developments-on-exhibition/


Engineering staff are liaising with Public Works Advisory and DPIE (Water) to finalise an Integrated
Water    Cycle Management (IWCM) Plan, with a focus on addressing future population growth and
increased demand for water in both Balranald and Euston. 
Council continues to consult with DPIE regarding funding for upgrading the Balranald water supply
system, including the water treatment plant.
The current round of sewer relining has been completed.
Switchboard upgrades to Balranald sewerage pump station and raw water pump station are delayed as
Council await connection arrangements from Essential Energy.
The switchboard upgrade for Euston raw water pump station will be carried out in coming weeks.
A replacement for a failed pump at Balranald Sewerage Pump Station is being sourced.
Stormwater drainage is problematic at various locations in Balranald and options for remedial action are
being investigated. 

Road Construction and Maintenance
Weimby-Kyalite Road: Work is largely complete on the reconstruction and sealing of approximately 13km
of road, with bitumen sealing scheduled for late October. A short section of the road cannot be completed
until power line adjustments are carried out by Essential Energy.

Marma-Box Creek Road: Bitumen sealing of a further 1.5km section of road is scheduled for late October.
It is hoped that the available funding will allow the bitumen to be extended to the Wampo intersection.

Hatfield-The Vale Road:  Work on improvements at Binda is complete.

MR67 Balranald-Ivanhoe Road: Work is progressing on culvert extensions and upgraded signage.

Tapalin Mail Road: Funding has been received to construct and seal a 2km section of road, eastwards
from the Shire boundary, including realignment around two curves, replacement of a double grid and
installation of two culverts. 

Kilpatrick Road & Leslie Drive, Euston: Funding has been received for the reconstruction of Kilpatrick
Road between Morris Road and Leslie Drive, and for the widening of Leslie Drive between Kilpatrick Road
and Taylor Road, including the section of Taylor Road between Leslie Drive and the Sturt Highway. 

Maintenance Grading: Grading of unsealed roads is complete for the time being. Recent works include
sections of the Oxley-Clare Road, Euston-Prungle Road and Hatfield-The Vale Road. 

Water, Sewerage and Drainage

 
 

INFRASTRUCTURE 

by Ray Davy - Director of Infrastructure & Development

Civic Enhancement Projects
Streetlights
A project to replace existing luminaires
throughout Balranald with more efficient LED
units is scheduled to take place in November.
This work is being co-funded by Council and
Essential Energy.

Weimby-Kyalite Bitumen Sealing



Football Club Changing Rooms
Demolition work is under way and construction of the new changing room facility will commence in coming
weeks.

Balranald Riverfront precinct
Work on an additional 1.9km loop of the eco-trail walkway is currently delayed by water levels. Modifications
to the existing swing bridge are scheduled to occur in November. The toilet and barbecues to be installed at
the River Bend have been purchased and installation works will proceed when the river level reduces to
improve site access.

Tennis Courts
A plinth edging and posts for the central fence have been installed in readiness for the new synthetic surface
to be laid in the next few weeks. Once the new surface is finished, surrounding fencing will be erected.

Aerodrome
Upgrading of the perimeter fence has been held up by material supply delays and work on site will commence
in November.

 

Continued..

Theatre Royal
Commissioning of the new split system air-
conditioners is still delayed by metering issues, which
are being worked through with Essential Energy. A
contract has been awarded for preparation of a
conservation plan and upgrading of under-utilised
spaces in the building. 

Balranald Creative Learning Centre
Construction of this facility is progressing slower than
hoped due to lack of availability of contractors. It is
hoped that plastering will proceed in November.

Euston Riverfront Reserve and Walking Trails
A number of enhancements to signage and amenities
are in hand, including seating, picnic tables, outdoor
gym equipment and drinking fountains. 

Balranald Cemetery
A new modular toilet building has been purchased and
will be erected shortly.
 

 

Balranald Creative Learning Centre

Tennis Courts

Football Club Change Rooms



LIBRARY NEWS

by Janaya Gaston - Librarian

Hi Everybody,
Well what a blast it was for our very first kids holiday program! Fully booked and many

happy faces...even when getting dressed up and trying to scare people!
I would like to thank all participants for your hard work on our Halloween decorations. I
know they are going to look amazing on the night. Remember kids to stalk your poor

parents until they let you come.
 

 Big shout out for the support and help over the school holidays from Youth Council leader
Jackson, Philipa Gaston, Aleah Richards and the many community members who still

braved the tide of students to borrow a book! Your efforts shall not be forgotten!

 
 
 

WE'RE ON FACEBOOK"Balranald Shire Library"

Did you know you can see our Library Catalogue online!
http://bookmark.central.sa.edu/bscl.html



COUNCIL ADS 



COMMUNITY ADS 

GALLERY NEWS 
It was great to have acting GM

Glenn Wilcox at the meeting this
month. We found him to be

informative & encouraging with a
positive outlook towards getting the

Shire back on track. It was also
really great to welcome home

Connie Mallet in her new role & we
look forward to working with her &

supporting the many new projects &
ideas she will bring to our

community.                                            
The members resolved that due to
the continuing uncertainty on the

horizon, regular workshops
including “Kids Korner” will be

postponed until the new year. The
acrylic painting workshop with

Raylene Richardson, which has
already been cancelled twice will

also carry over to 2022.
Expressions of interest are invited

for a kids “Trash & Treasure” market
later in November. Watch for more

details & confirmed date on the
Balranald link in a couple of weeks.

Meanwhile you can reserve your
site by contacting Robyn on 

0418 316 347.
A new quantity of handcrafted

natural timber “Balranald” cheese
boards, platters etc. have arrived
with plenty of time to lay-by for

Xmas along with a great range of
original artwork by popular Mildura

artist John Prowse. 
Thanks to our wonderful community
volunteers we are open 7 days per
week so call in and check out our

great range of products.



The Maker Shop
Children's Christmas Craft Workshop. 

Saturday 6th November. 
Morning session 10 am - 12 noon ages 6 - 10 yrs.
 Afternoon session 2 pm - 4 pm ages over 11 yrs. 

All materials plus snack supplied. 
Cost $15 per child (concessions for more than 1 child)

Thanks very much for your support. 
We are planning a Food Fest for 4th December. 

More information to come for that. 
Robyn 0431 155 456 or Dawn 0429 201 493

Continued..

MOUSE PLAGUE REBATE
Are you affected by the mouse plague? 

 Apply now for a rebate on: 
- Household grade mouse baits  

- Mouse traps  
- Cleaning materials. 

Eligible households can claim up to $500. Eligible small businesses
(including primary producers) can claim up to $1,000. 

Visit nsw.gov.au/mice for more information on eligibility and how to apply. 

Would you like to advertise an Event or your non for profit
Organisation in our monthly Newsletter? 

Email your ad to council@balranald.nsw.gov.au by the 15th of
each month 

http://www.nsw.gov.au/mice

